
NAPA RIVER RECLAMATION DISTRICT #2109

MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Thursday,   July 6, 2017

 7:00 P.M.

1598 Milton Road, Napa, CA 94559

I. Call Meeting to Order/Roll Call: 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gardner at 7:00 P.M.
Trustees Present:
Abblett,  Ely, Gardner
Trustees Absent:
Chretien, Lagorio
Staff Present:
 M. Wilson and P. Wilson
Counsel Present:
Capriola
    II.  Approval of Minutes:

A motion was made by Tr. Abblett, second by Tr. Ely to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of June 1, 2017 as written.  The motion passed.
DA, DE, JG
X= AC, FL
   III.  Public Comment:

None.
IV.   Consent Items:
1.  Claims and payroll paid in June, 2017 (see attached).
A motion was made by Tr. Abblett, second by Tr. Ely to approve the consent items.  The motion passed.
DA, DE, JG
XC=AC, FL
V. Discussion of Items Removed From the Consent Calendar

None
VI. Public Hearings:
1.  Confirming the Report on Sewer Service Charges for the NRRD Fiscal Year 2017/18 by Resolution.
 Chairman Gardner opened the public hearing and asked for public comment.  Hearing none the Chairman closed the public comment session. Staff reported that there were no changes in the report from the last fiscal year.
A motion was make by Tr. Ely, second by Tr. Abblett to adopt Resolution No. 72, a resolution of the NRRD, overruling protests to and confirming report on sewer service charges for the NRRD for the fiscal year 2017/18. The motion passed.

DE, DA, JG    X= AC, FL
The Chairman closed the public hearing.

/

/

VII. Administrative and Other Items
1.  Revisions to Employee Benefit Plan
It was recommended by Auditor-Controller Schulze that a committee be formed to discuss changes to personnel policy. The committee will meet in August and report back to the board at the September meeting.
2.  Responses to Letters Sent to Property Owners With Problem Levees
Counsel Capriola reported that three responses were received from the four letters that were sent out regarding leaking problems in the levees during last winter. These three property owners are looking into ways to correct the problems. The owner of the property at 1916 Milton Road, Pasqualina Watson, did not respond. A special meeting will be scheduled for further discussion.
3.  Update on the Flood Study Progress

Chairman Gardner reported that they held their first meeting since awarding the contract to ESA and are now gathering information.  
4.  Request Napa County Road Department to Clean the Ditch on the West Side of Milton Road.

After discussion the board will ask the county to mow the weeds in the ditch rather than digging it out before the rainy season begins.  This should allow the water to flow to the dewatering pumps and should take less time and be less costly to the county.  A letter will be sent to the county requesting this action.
VIII. Staff Reports

See attached
IX. Board Member Reports and Announcements

None
X. District Board of Trustees Member Future Agenda Items

XI. Adjournment
      The meeting was adjourned to the next regular meeting on August 3, 2017.
_____________________________________

   
Jay Gardner

Chairperson
ATTEST:

SECRETARY TO THE BOARD

_______________________

Penny Wilson
Secretary to the Board
Key

Members:   DA = David Abblett;  AC =Ana Chretien; DE = Drew Ely; JG = Jay Gardner; FL = Frank Lagorio

Notations Under Vote:  N = No; X = Excused/Absent; A = Abstained

The making of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote
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	Invoices Paid During June 2017
	
	

	
	
	
	

	2-Jun
	Napanet
	June internet services
	         54.32 

	2-Jun
	Caltest Analytical Laboratory
	May testing
	286.00

	9-Jun
	Napa Valley Publishing Company
	Budget Hearing Notice
	108.75

	9-Jun
	State Compensation Insurance Fund
	June Premium
	311.33

	16-Jun
	Napa County Recycling & Waste Service
	May Services
	26.61

	16-Jun
	Dependable Septic
	Pumping & Disposal
	850.00

	16-Jun
	AT&T
	May Services
	22.24

	16-Jun
	Petty Cash
	Paper, Ink, Water, Paper Towels
	85.28

	23-Jun
	Green Valley Tractor
	Mower blades
	89.10

	23-Jun
	Home Depot
	Fire Extinguishers and paint
	80.24

	23-Jun
	PG&E
	May Services
	332.23

	30-Jun
	Caltest Analytical Laboratory
	June Testing
	286.00

	30-Jun
	G. D. Nielson Construction
	Electrical Repair for Pumpstations
	1,040.75

	
	
	
	

	
	Total Invoices
	
	3,572.85

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Payroll Report  
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Payroll Pay Period Ending 5/19/17
	113 hours
	3,343.20

	
	Medicare
	
	48.48

	
	Unemployment
	
	9.44

	
	
	
	

	
	Payroll Pay Period Ending 6/2/17
	128 hours
	3,814.80

	
	Medicare
	
	55.31

	
	Unemployment
	
	9.45

	
	
	
	

	
	Total Payroll
	
	7,280.68

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


STAFF REPORT

July 6, 2017

1.  Clogged line at 1712

· Second time in the last few months the line from this house has clogged. The problem seems to be on their end.

· Called Roto-Rooter out to camera the line to make sure it wasn't a problem in our lines. ($260)
· Line is clear, no roots, brakes, low spots, etc. 
2.  Ordered 2 new 1 HP pumps from Simonds Machinery. ( $1,500 each)
3.  New blades on tractor mower. ($90)

4.  Repaired relay switch at N-4.

_________________________________________________________________________

1.  Election 2017

· 3 seats are up for election this year:  Tr. Abblett,  Tr. Chretien, Tr. Gardner

· First day that nomination papers may be filed is August 24th.

· Last day to submit nominations papers is September 14th.

2.  Harmful Algae Notice

· Napa County Public Service Officer contacted our office requesting that we post their notice on Nextdoor Milton Road and elsewhere (the bulletin board)  to inform the public about the possible toxic algae in Pond 8 at the end of Milton Road.

· They will let us know the test results when they come in and we will pass that information on to the public.

3.  Road Repair Meeting

· We have contacted both Dave Cardwell and Steve Stangland of Public Works regarding having a meeting to inform the residents on the repaving of Milton Road from the flap gates to the railroad tracks.  They had stated that it would be raised an additional 18" which could have an impact on access to residents homes.  No response as yet.

